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ID First Name and 

Last Name 
Representing Public Comment(s) 

1 Andrea Gadd 
 

Thank you for taking the time to look at the data and see that the November 30th full 
return date was not the right decision for our district. Since making the decision to 
postpone our full return, the number of cases continues to grow on a daily basis. Not 
only are the number of positive cases growing in the country but they are growing here 
in Santee as well. With the number of cases and the number of staff needing to be out 
either because they themselves have been a positive case or because of a close 
contact, we are seeing that we are not properly staffed to handle a full return. If we 
move forward with the planned full return on January 11, I do not feel confident that 
our schools will have the proper amount of staff needed to cover classes. Nothing has 
changed with our positive case rate, in fact, it is getting worse by the day. I urge you to 
reconsider our return date of January 11 and reevaluate at a later time. At this point, 
putting we can not place a specific date on a return because there are so many 
unknowns.  

2 Lea Hallinan myself, 
teachers, our 
community 

Safety First! Please continue to keep safety the priority when making decisions. With 
increasing cases and people displaying symptoms that lead to quarantining, please 
consider making the decision for a full return date when we see an improvement in the 
overall health of our community.  

3 Dennae Lovell Hello Board, I would urge you to take a look at the January return date and see if it should be pushed 
back. We have seen so many staff and students out after Thanksgiving Break and I am afraid this will 
happen again.  

4 Robert Harris N/a As a parent, I understand the necessity of in person schooling, but until we all have 
access to the vaccines it is ridiculous to go back in person on 01/11/2021. This will be 
right after the holiday season and infections will be widespread. We are not out of the 
woods yet, and it is beyond short sighted to risk faculty, students, and their families 
lives. Please reconsider and do not do this!  
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5 Meghann 

Kemery 
My family I am a parent of two Santee students, wife of a Santee teacher, and an educator myself. 

I write to you with much concern about the decision to go back to full-time in person 
instruction on January 11th.  COVID cases and deaths are much higher than they were 
when you first decided to postpone this endeavor, and ICUs are nearing capacity. It is 
dangerous for our entire community to push our schools into a situation where 
appropriate distancing measures cannot take place. I once again beg you to reconsider 
going back to full-time in person instruction until it makes sense. Health officials are 
estimating that teachers and the community will not be vaccinated until March or April. 
Please consider moving your goal date to after Spring Break. I do not want to watch my 
husband or children suffer or die from this virus. I do not want them to have to watch 
me suffer or die from this virus. 

6 Teresa 
Edgerton 

CSEA I find it odd that there is no money for salary increases for classified staff but there is 
money for management pay raises. I believe we all deserve a pay increase. Classified 
staff make the least amount of money and pay the most for healthcare and most have 
to work two jobs to afford to pay for their healthcare. If we keep sticking our heads in 
the sand this will never make this issue  go away and will only continue to get worst 
each year. This District needs to look at spending money to invest in rapid tests for 
COVID because currently having to wait 7 to 10 days for test results is not working as I 
feel this is only adding to the over all problem. Thank you  

7 Julie Boerman Teachers Thank you to the board for considering the health and safety of our students, staff, and 
community in making the decision to delay the November 30 full time reopening plan.  
Knowledge is power, and we should use  data from the district, city, county, and 
beyond to inform any decisions on the return to full time in person learning.  Currently, 
there is limited data available on the Santee School District COVID-19 dashboard 
because it only shows active cases. It appears that there has been a significant increase 
in cases among students and staff over the past month. Without the knowledge of all of 
the data, such as district case rates and totals, it is difficult to make informed decisions. 
Before making a decision regarding a full-time return, I ask the board to please examine 
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the case data for the district including the total cases for staff and students measured 
over time. This should be in addition to analyzing county data to determine if there has 
been a significant improvement which would support a decision to move on to the next 
phase of reopening. 

8 Michelle 
McNearney 

Teachers Good evening!  My hope tonight is that the Board is reconsidering our full return 
sooner than later.  I am currently home under quarantine.  The district is running out of 
subs.  I just don’t think we are ready.  I would rather the parent and family community 
be prepared for hybrid “till further notice”.  Parents need to count on a plan and I 
believe with rising numbers the plan should be to wait.  Is t it better to err on the side 
of caution- the real data - it tells us it’s not safe, yet!  Thank you for the consideration. 

9 Joseph Kemery 
 

We finally have a light at the end of this dark tunnel.  Unfortunately, we’ve also seen 
that the spike from the Thanksgiving holiday is very real.  It has pressed our hospitals to 
near capacity, and now even San Diego has 15% of ICU beds available.  We need to 
assume that this same pattern will occur during the Winter Break, resulting in what Dr. 
Fauci referred to as a ‘surge on top of a surge’. We need to reconsider the January 11th 
return date now and not wait until the last moment.  Cramming kids together affects 
the entire Santee community. Although not ideal, we are all making this hybrid model 
work.  Through SIX FEET of social distancing and masks, we’ve found success.  Students 
are learning and growing.  I do not want our numbers to skyrocket because we have 
been pushed into a dangerous situation that is absolutely avoidable. Plexiglass is not a 
replacement for social distancing. We have a vaccine on the horizon and we know that 
these numbers are not going to improve before January 11th. Please do not gamble 
with our lives. Please keep the kids in the hybrid arrangement until it is safer.  

10 Heather Harris As a member of the community, I am very disappointed in the way your school district has handled 
education and the pandemic. You did not even give families and teachers the option to protect their 
own well-being by giving them a virtual or homeschool option. You took away choice and I don’t think 
you comprehend how much stress you have put on students, families, and teachers. The only choice you 
have given them is to leave your district or risk their own or their family’s health. As the pandemic 
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worsens, you have left people feeling helpless with their lack of options. And not giving people the 
choice to stay home puts all of our community at risk and increases the burden on the healthcare 
system. As people who are responsible for making decisions that affect a community, you should be 
ashamed of the increased risk you are creating. And then to find out that you want to open schools fully 
is appalling. With deaths and hospitalizations increasing, how can you justify this? 

11 Robin Larson teachers My health coverage, through the district, is with Kaiser Permanente. Their data, over 
the past 5 months, show that in late August the positivity rate among people testing at 
Kaiser was between 4 and 5 per cent. By the week prior to Thanksgiving in November it 
had crept up to 7%. The week of Thanksgiving the positivity rate jumped to 13%. During 
the week immediately following Thanksgiving it increased to 20%. In my classroom my 
morning cohort has had 4 students of the 11 on the roster who are able to come to 
school physically; this dramatic drop since last Thursday. Numbers in the afternoon 
cohort have been at 7 or 8 of the 12 on the afternoon roster. One has to ask - since the 
vaccine will not be available to everyone in the next few weeks, and that even once it is 
there will be a 3 week separation between the first and the second necessary dose, and 
that even then those who chose not to participate in vaccination will still be a risk, and 
that social distancing and safety protocols will be required for our safety for some time 
to come, and that the winter break is twice as long as the Thanksgiving break - and all 
that that portends - (and the list could go on...) - by what measure are you deciding that 
a full return to school on January 11, 2021 is in the best interest of anyone? 

12 Anne Coman Santee 
community  

Greetings, I understand that you are unable to answer inquiries, but I am hopeful that 
someone is willing to explain the raises for the 3 assistant superintendents that are in 
tonight's board packet.  I attended the DAC meeting a few weeks ago where Dr. Pierce 
stated that the district is out of money, having allocated all the emergency funds 
provided to the district. In addition, I see that the 3 year budget projection is showing a 
deficit in the near future with a depletion to the reserve budget that will bring it down 
to 10% by the 2022-2023 school year. I have been on the budget committee for 
multiple years where the importance of the reserve, along with fiscal conservatism, is  
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regularly discussed. It is difficult for me to understand why those whose salaries are 
already in the $180,000 range should be given a raise during the current crisis. Is there 
not a better time to look at this additional demand on the school budget. Is it fiscally 
responsible to do this now, especially when we have so many families in need? If extra 
funds are available, wouldn't it be better to provide this to supports  forour families. 

 


